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NEWSLETTER  

OCTOBER  2020  

 

Head Teacher Messages 
 

Welcome and well done 
I am delighted to tell you that the children have continued to be absolutely incredible. They have 
focussed on their learning, are working really hard to follow all the new rules and routines and their 
behaviour has been excellent.  I am really proud of them.  Well done to everybody.  I would also like to 
welcome all our new families whose children have joined us this year too!  The children have all settled 
in well with their new teachers and we hope that all of our new parents will quickly feel part of our 
school community. 
 The journey to and from school 
As the nights begin to draw in, if you allow your child to travel alone to or from school (Year 5 or 6 pupils 
only) please check they understand road safety and stranger danger.  Reflective strips for bikes and on 
armbands help to ensure children are seen when crossing roads.  Remind children to stay alert, walk in 
pairs where possible and tell a trusted adult if approached or made to feel uncomfortable by someone. 
Bubble closures 
I am delighted to say we have had no cases in our school of COVID-19.  This is a great celebration.  
However we do need to continue to be careful and plan in the event of there being a case of COVID-19 
within the school. 
Many schools up and down the country have experienced bubble closures recently. A ‘bubble’ is a class 
group; they stay together for all activities and teachers and support staff have a strict classroom hygiene 
regime and will keep their distance from the children where possible.  It is likely that there will be bubble 
closures if we were to have a case; if we are directed by Public Health England we have to follow the 
advice given and this will be communicated to you.  It may be a good idea to start thinking about child 
care arrangements in this eventuality.  For example, if a bubble closes all children in that bubble would 
be expected to isolate, they will be set work to do at home.  Their sibling in another bubble would not be 
expected to isolate and would need to come to school.  I do understand this type of situation can present 
challenges.  Some good ideas I have heard from other schools is neighbours organising a walking bus, 
family members helping out and parents taking turns to help each other out. 
 

Best wishes 
Sarah Joyce 
 

 
 

If your child tests positive for coronavirus at any point during half-term, please notify us as 
soon as possible so we can complete the relevant tracking and tracing process with public 
health and notify any other children or staff who have been close contacts and need to 
self-isolate. During half-term you should contact head@londoncolney.herts.sch.uk. Please 
donôt call the normal absence line as this wonôt be covered during half-term. 
 

 

  



 

 

 
Remember as soon as your child or any member of your household 
develops symptoms, they must start self-isolating immediately and book a 
test. 
  
Main symptoms of coronavirus are: 
Å                   a high temperature 
Å                   a new, continuous cough ï this means coughing a lot, for more than an 

hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours 
Å                   a loss or change to sense of smell or taste ï this means they cannot 

smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal 
If youôre not sure whether symptoms suggest that they have coronavirus or an 
everyday cough or cold, you can consult this online NHS symptom 
checker: https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/ 
  
Please do not send children back to nursery or school if any of the following 
apply: 
Å                   they have symptoms of COVID-19 
Å                   they, any members of your household, or any close contacts (including 

extended family or friends they have seen and bubbles at half-term 
activities and sports clubs) have tested positive for COVID-19 

Å                   they havenôt completed the full 14 day isolation period requested 
  
If you or your family are affected by COVID-19 and need support locally with 
things like shopping, getting medication or financial advice, 
visit: www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/coronavirus 
 

 

 

 

Autumn Walk Reception Class 
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Amazing Maths Year 2 

 
 

Stone Age Learning Year 3 

 

 
 

 

Brains! Year 4

 
 

 

   
Sofia made a super brain model! 



 

 

 

 
 

After reading the book 'Here We Are' by Oliver Jeffers, Year 4 created a self-portrait to celebrate 
our differences in a similar style to the illustrations in the book. We created a space backdrop 
using paint and splatter effects to represent the universe.  These amazing pictures on display in 
the School corridor for all the children to see. 
 

 

Our Learning Year 5 
 

In PE we have been learning some dance moves in 
our unit 'Step to the beat'. Attached are some 
photos of us in action. 
 

We have written our own terrible tales of the sea, 
based on the legend of the Kraken. Everyone has 
done a fantastic job writing their first draft, next 
week we will be editing and publishing our stories. 

 
 

Our drawings of Kraken 

  
 

  



 

 

Groovy Greeks Year 6 
 

Making & using periscopes to see light & investigate how to make light bend! 
 

     
 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 

Hanifa listed numbers 1-335 in roman numerals for her 
homework, ItΩs nearly as tall as her!! Well done Hanifa. 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Learning and Behaviour - Giving our Pupils a Voice! 
 
At London Colney, we regularly check how the children feel at school by collecting Pupil 
Voice. We are so pleased that the children have made a great start back at school and 
that they are positive about their learning and behaviour. We are sure that this good 
attitude to learning will continue with all of the exciting learning still to come this year! 
Some of the results of the pupil survey are below: 
 
I feel safe at school - 99% 
I want to achieve my best at school - 100% 
My teachers have high expectations - 99% 
I am proud to be part of London Colney Primary School - 99% 
 

 

 

  



 

 

WELL DONE & WOW 
 

All of the children here at school are amazing, here are just some of their 
achievements from last few weeks: 
 
Aabis Yr R - is a very kind friend & helpful to everyone. 
Ella Yr R – lovely handwriting. 
Thaio Yr 1 – working really hard. 
Amine Yr 1 – challenging himself in maths. 
Jemina, Amine, Luca & Saima Yr 1 – making excellent progress in reading. 
Zenia, Aaira & Iyla Yr 1 – made some great books which they have used to teach the rest of the 
class. 
Thomas Yr 2 - for trying so hard during maths and using the resources to help him.  
Olivia Yr 2- for supporting her learning partner through tricky situations.  
Goodnews Yr2- always following instructions quickly & being friendly to his classmates.  
Frankie Yr 2- Always being determined to complete a challenge through Maths.  
Cassidy Yr 2- for trying super hard through lessons which sometimes can be challenging.  
Rico Yr 3- always holds the door open & says good morning.  Very polite & friendly. 
Daniella & Harry Yr 3 – trying really had & making excellent progress in reading. 
Iulia, Archie, Jaden & Martin Yr 4 – worked really hard to get to outstanding & received a 
Headteachers Award. 
Sofia & Elly Yr 4 – always very kind & helpful. 
Aahil Yr 4 – good decision making & good manners 
Krzysztof Yr 5 – wrote a lovely story in Polish & translated it into English for the whole class. 
Seb Yr 5 – produced amazing homework. 
Amina Yr 5 – always kind & helpful to everyone in class & all the teachers. 
Lexie, Gracie & Amina Yr 5 – always super helpful at lunchtime in the dining room. 
Shantira Yr 6 – taking her role as Head Girl very seriously, & has come up with some great ideas 
& been very resourceful. 
Yusuf Yr 6 – really growing in confidence & applying himself to his work, especially in English. 
Jumana Yr 6 – continuously works hard & makes great contributions to class learning. 
Eisa Yr 6 – always has lovely manners. 
Lucas Yr 6 – always holding the door open for adults. 

 

 

As the weather is turning cold, we would like to remind 

you that children should come to school with a warm 

coat as they are still outside at break and lunchtime. 

You may also like to send your child in with gloves, a hat 

and a scarf but please be sure that all items are named. 

Thank you 
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Mental Health and Well-Being 

World Mental Health Day took place on 10th October, so last week our children took part in 
activities including mindfulness, brain breaks, and outdoor learning in order to champion good 
mental health for all. 
As you are aware, keeping your children healthy and well is a top priority and there are now 
many Apps available to help improve your child’s general wellbeing. For Apps including 
meditation techniques to family-based games designed to help children to practise understanding 
their feelings, please follow this link:  
https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/wellbeing-apps-guide-for-kids/ 
 

 
Remember though that whilst these Apps can be useful, they are not a replacement for seeking 
professional medical advice if you are concerned about your child’s Wellbeing. 
 

 

 

 

PLEASE WEAR A MASK 

To protect the whole school community and reduce infection transmission, 

we politely request that all adults wear a face covering on and around the 

school premises. 
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Please can we remind everyone: 
ü do not congregate outside the school entrances or exits 
ü drop your children off & leave the premises as quickly as possible 
ü masks should be worn on and around the school premises, even if you are just 

dropping of your child at the gate 
ü Children must dismount from scooters & bicycles before entering school grounds.  

Please also be mindful of pedestrians outside school, if you are on a scooter or 
cycle, please slow down & give way to pedestrians. 

 

 

 

Please can we remind parents NOT to park in front of the school gates or on the yellow 
zig zag lines, when dropping off or collecting children.  Some parents are stopping in 
front of the main gate or even the middle of the road to drop off and pick up. This can 
be dangerous for our children and can also cause congestion out on the main road. 
Please think carefully about the safety of the children and be mindful of where you are 
stopping and park appropriately and lawfully. We have also had several complaints 
from local residents in Alexander Road regarding inappropriate parking over drives and 
paths. Once again, please think carefully about where you are stopping for everyone's 
safety. The local Police will be patrolling regularly & will take action if necessary.  Thank 
you.  
 

 

ATTENDANCE 
 

Attendance 

R 96.4% 

Year 1 93.4% 

Year 2 93.4% 

Year 3 89.0% 

Year 4 92.7% 

Year 5 91.9% 

Year 6 97.% 

Total 93.9% 

 
Impact of Absence  

We know and strongly believe here that children who are attending school regularly and 

on time are accessing their learning to the fullest capacity and are having the best 

chance possible to be successful within their education. If a child is absent, even if for just 1 

day, it has huge implications on their learning, meaning that they ar e having to spend time 

catching up on missed work. Below is the chart we have displayed in class which clearly 

communicates how many hours learning are missed should children be absent from 

school.  

 



 

 

We strongly encourage parents and carers to make any appointments for their child 

outside of the school day as any time off school will mean that a child will have missed a 

valuable lesson. NO holiday during term time will be authorised.   

 

 
Our attendance for the last academic year (2019 -2020) before entering lockdown was 

95.8% 

 

For the first time in years we were in l ine with the National Average  

LETõS WORK TO KEEP IT THERE! 

 

Attendance 

durin g 1 school 

year  

Equals ð days 

absent  

Which is 

approximately weeks 

absent  

Which means this 

number of lessons 

missed 

95% 9 days  2 weeks  50 lessons 

90% 19 days  4 weeks  100 lessons 

85% 29 days  6 weeks  150 lessons 

80% 38 days  8 weeks  200 lessons 

75% 48 days  10 weeks  250 lessons  

70% 57 days  11.5 weeks  290 lessons 

65% 67 days  13.5 weeks  340 lessons 

 

www.londoncolney.herts.sch.uk 
 

Please visit our website for  up to date news &  information.  

 

 
Term Dates 2020 / 2021 
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Lunch Menu Winter 2020 / Spring 2021 

WEEK 1 

2 Nov,    23 Nov,    14 Dec,    18 Jan,    8 Feb    8Mar  

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Beef Bolognaise 
Italiano Chicken 

Fillet 

Roast Pork with 
Sage & Onion 

Stuffing 

Beef Burger in a 
Bun 

Fish Fingers 

Pasta Savoury Rice 
Roast Potato or 

Wholemeal Pasta 
Diced Potato 

Low Fat Chips or 
Pasta 

Linda McCartney 
Sausages 

Macaroni Cheese  Quorn Fillet Vegetarian Roll 
Cheese & 

Tomato Pizza 

Pasta Herby Bread 
Roast Potato or 

Wholemeal Pasta 
Diced Potato  

Low Fat Chips or 
Pasta 

Jacket Potato with 
Cheese 

Jacket Potato 
with Beans 

Jacket Potato 
with Cheese 

Jacket Potato 
with Tuna 

Jacket Potato 
with Beans 

Cheese Sandwich Ham Flat Bread Tuna Baguette 
Chicken Mayo 

Wrap 
Egg Roll 

Halal Beef 
Bolognaise 

Halal Italian 
Chicken Fillet 

Halal Roast 
Chicken 

Halal Beef 
Burger in a Bun 

Fish Fingers 

WEEK 2 

9 Nov,    30 Nov,    4 Jan,    25 Jan,    22 Feb,    15 Mar 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Chicken & 
Sweetcorn 
Meatballs 

Chicken Pie 
Roast Beef & 

Yorkshire 
Pudding 

Gammon Pasta 
Carbonara 

Fish Fillet Finger 

Savoury Rice New Potatoes 
Roast Potato or 

Wholemeal Pasta 
Mixed Side Salad 

Potato Wedges 
or Pasta  

Veggie Mince 
Fajitas 

Cheesy Spring 
Vegetable Bake 

Beany 
Bolognaise 

Quorn Hot Dog 
Cheese & 

Tomato Pizza 

   Pasta 
Potato Wedges 

or Pasta 

Jacket Potato 

with Cheese 

Jacket Potato 

with Beans 

Jacket Potato 

with Cheese 

Jacket Potato 

with Tuna 

Jacket Potato 

with Beans 

Cheese Sandwich Ham Flat Bread Tuna Baguette 
Chicken Mayo 

Wrap 
Egg Roll 

Halal Battered 
Chicken Steak 

Halal Chicken 
Pie 

Halal Roast 
Chicken 

Halal Beef Pasta 
Bake 

Fish Fingers 

WEEK 3 

16 Nov,    7 Dec,    11 Jan,    1 Feb,    1 Mar,    22 Mar 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Mild Chicken 
Curry 

Beef Lasagne 
Roast Chicken 

with Sage & 
Onion Stuiffing 

Pork Sausages & 
Gravy 

Battered Fish 
Fillet 

Brown & White 
Rice 

Mixed Side Salad 
Roast Potato or 

Wholemeal Pasta 
Potato Wedges 

Low Fat Chips or 
Pasta 

Vegetarian 
Meatballs 

Quorn Pattie in a 
Bun 

Italian Pasta 
Bake  

Sweet Potato 
Slice 

Cheese & 
Tomato Pizza 

Savoury Rice Diced Potatoes  Potato Wedges 
Low Fat Chips or 

Pasta 

Jacket Potato 

with Cheese 

Jacket Potato 

with Beans 

Jacket Potato 

with Cheese 

Jacket Potato 

with Tuna 

Jacket Potato 

with Beans 

Cheese Sandwich Ham Flat Bread Tuna Baguette 
Chicken Mayo 

Wrap 
Egg Roll 

Halal Mild 
Chicken Curry 

Halal Beef 
Lasagne 

Halal Roast 
Chicken 

Halal Chicken 
Sausages 

Battered Fish 
Fillet 

 


